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Administrative Review  
 
Date:   November 28, 2021 

To:   Jason Plourde, Chair, Zoning Board of Adjustment 

From:  Lincoln Daley, Community Development Director 

Subject:  Case #2021-29: Ciardelli Fuel Company/Matt Cirardelli, 17 Ciardelli Crossing, Tax Map 32, Lot 
25 – Special Exception to Expand A Non-Conforming Use. (New Application)  

 

The applicant is before the Board of Adjustment seeking a Special Exception from Milford Zoning Ordinance,  
Article II, Section 2.03.C Alteration, Expansion, or Change to add a Station Inspection Station use to service 
company fleet vehicles within the existing garage within the Limited Commercial Zoning District. In reviewing 
the files for this property, I offer the following comments: 
 
1. Existing Conditions: 

a. The subject property is approximately 1.06 acres with more than 150 linear feet of frontage on Ciardelli 
Crossing. The subject property is primarily developed with a small vegetated area in the rear portion.    

b. The property consists of 121’ x 70’, four bay garage structure used by Ciardelli Fuel Company to store 
and repair fleet vehicles. The property is serviced by municipal water and sewer. 

c. The subject property is located within the Ciardelli Fuel Company’s expanded operations area on 
Ciardelli Crossing and is surrounded by commercial uses to the south, east, west.  To the north, the 
property abuts undeveloped property mostly comprised of the Eversource utility easement.  

2. The garage use was previously approved by the Board of Adjustment in 2009 (Case #3-09) by way of a 
Special Exception, Article II, Section 2.031.C Alteration, Expansion, Change of a Non-Conforming Use in 
the Limited-Commercial Zoning District.  At that time, the Ciardelli Fuel Company sought to convert the 
outdoor parking area to a covered/enclosed garage for storage and repair.  The property owner subsequently 
filed for and was granted a site plan permit by the Planning Board to construct said structure with associated 
improvements.  

3. The applicant is proposing to expand the non-conforming use by allowing the garage to include a NH State 
Inspection Station for its company fleet vehicles.  No substantive exterior or interior changes will occur to the 
site or within the garage facility.  The proposed change will require the addition of a computer station to 
conduct/manage the inspection process.  The expansion seeks to add a comparable use that improves overall 
operations.  The NH state inspectional services would only apply to company fleet vehicles only.  Further, the 
use would not impact vehicle and pedestrian traffic along Nashua Street.  

4. Pursuant to Article II, Section 2.03.C Alteration, Expansion, or Change, the a change or expansion to allow 
for the NH State Vehicle Inspection use is permitted by Special Exception granted by the Board of 
Adjustment. 

 



  

Aerial Photos of Subject Property: 
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